
DEPUTATION MEETING MINUTES 
 
Date:     28th January 2015 
 
Deputation Group:  Canonbrook Residents Association 
 
Councillors Present: Cllr. Paul Gogarty, 

Cllr. Danny O'Brien, 
Cllr. Ed O'Brien, 
Cllr. Guss O'Connell, 
Cllr. Liona O'Toole, 
Cllr. Eoin O'Broin. 

Deputation: 
 

Fiona Kavanagh, Sandra Lee, Daphne Desmond, Alison Silke. 

  
Council Officials Present:  
John McLoughlin Road Use Planning and Transportation 
Dee Kelly Housing, Social and Community Development 
Patricia Davis Housing, Social and Community Development 
 
 
The meeting was chaired by Councillor Paul Gogarty. 
  
 
  
Item 
No. 1. 

Residents of Canonbrook Avenue request a site visit from Roads and Water Services to 
witness first hand the major traffic problems and congestion in Canonbrook Estate. 
 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

The Gardaí have the authority to enforce traffic regulations, not South 
Dublin County Council.  In the past, the school principal has also been 
contacted about the traffic problems. 
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Item 
No. 2. 

Remedial work required to alleviate traffic blockage at front of estate entrance. 
 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

A site visit between SDCC and members of Canonbrook Residents 
Association is to be arranged to explore options to traffic problems in 
Canonbrook Avenue. 
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Item 
No. 3. 

Measures required stopping illegal parking, blocking of fire hydrants and access to 
emergency vehicles. 
 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

Canonbrook Residents Association is to email John McLoughlin details 
of what they may see as solutions to the traffic problems. 
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Item 
No. 4. 

School expansion (Scoil Áine and St. Thomas) – further traffic impact study. 
 

Item 
No. 5. 

Request for notification of school expansion plans, residents consultation and involvement in 
planning. 
 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
 Items 4 and 5 addressed together. 

 
Cllr. Liona O'Toole suggested that these matters could be addressed 
through the School's Parents Association. 
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